
  

 

 

 

  

 

 
     HAMLETS: PEARL RIVER ∙ BLAUVELT ∙ ORANGEBURG ∙ TAPPAN ∙ SPARKILL ∙ PALISADES ∙ UPPER GRANDVIEW ∙ SOUTH NYACK 

 
                                 CLEAN STREETS = CLEAN STREAMS 

 

JAMES J. DEAN 
Superintendent of Highways 
Roadmaster IV 
 

Orangetown Representative: 
R.C. Soil and Water Conservation Dist.-Chairman 

Stormwater Consortium of Rockland County 

Rockland County Water Quality Committee  
 

 

 
 

                    

 
 

 

 

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 

TOWN OF ORANGETOWN 
119 Route 303 ∙ Orangeburg, NY 10962 
(845) 359-6500 ∙ Fax (845) 359-6062 
 E-Mail – highwaydept@orangetown.com  

 

  

Affiliations: 

American Public Works Association NY Metro Chapter 

NYS Association of Town Superintendents of Highways 
Hwy. Superintendents’ Association of Rockland County 

 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 

James J. Dean 
Superintendent of Highways 

 

September 19, 2022 

 

Dear Interested Party: 

  

The Town of Orangetown is commencing with the construction of the William Street and Central 

Avenue Traffic Signal Replacement Project. Weather permitting, construction is scheduled to 

begin on or about the week of Monday, September 19th, 2022. 

 

Construction activities will include the installation of new curbs, sidewalks, traffic signals and 

pedestrian signals at the intersection of William Street and Central Avenue, Pearl River. 

Construction hours shall be Monday thru Friday, 7:00 AM and 4:00 PM and should it be necessary, 

Saturday, September 24, 2022 from 7:00 AM to 4:00 PM.  

 

Please be advised that roads and driveways shall remain open during construction, however, minor 

delays should be anticipated. 

 

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this or any other highway 

related matter, please contact Stephen F. Munno, Sr. Administrative Assistant at (845) 359-6500 

or you may reach him via e-mail at highwaydept@orangetown.com. 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

JJD/sfm 
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